Cadney Cum Howsham Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the Annual General meeting held on 21st of May / 19:15 / Howsham Village Hall

Parish Clerk – James Truepenny

Email - <u>clerk@cadneycumhowsham.org.uk</u> Tel 0791920551 <u>http://www.CadneycumHowsham.org.uk</u>

In attendance

Chairperson, Cllr. P. Heath, Cllr. P. Hart, Cllr A. Ellis, Cllr. N. James, Cllr. F Leahy, & Cllr. D. Hackney,

North Lincolnshire Ward Councillors

Cllr. Carl Sherwood

Cllr. Nigel Sherwood & Cllr. Rob Waltham gave their apologies

Apologies

Cllr. L. Mearns was at another meeting Cllr. A. Tennant was on holiday.

Public Question Time

No members of the public were in attendance.

None

2506/02 Minutes of Previous meetings

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 21st of May 2025 to be approved and received.

Proposed by Cllr Leahy Seconded by Cllr Hackney All in Favour

2506/03 Clerk's Report

See Appendix I

Cllr Ellis joined the Meeting.

2506/04 To receive Delegate Reports

Chairman on activities undertaken on behalf of the PC

Cllr Heath attended the Standards Training run by North Lincolnshire Council. She strongly recommended that all Councillors watch it when it comes up to view on Youtube soon.

Cadney Neighbourhood Watch

Cllr Ellis has introduced himself to the group and will start reporting back any relevant news.

Neighbourhood Action Team

Cllr Leahy attended the latest meeting was held and the minutes have been circulated the point of main interest being two incidents of hare coursing which have successful investigations.

Brigg will be having a new Sergeant Will Harrison who would like to attend as many Parish meetings as he can. This increases the number of officers for the rural task force which will also be getting to the Fire Service drones.

It was also reported that you can use the Fix My street app to report highways issues.

2506/05 To receive a report from the Ward Councillors

Cllr Sherwood reported that the council has planted 180,000th tree which is well above target for its tree planting projects.

Those who need trees can a contact the council for access and planting

Over 66 can access two months of free off peak access in any North Lincolnshire leisure centre through the Fit for Free scheme. This can be booked with families to help with access.

Slow Cookers will be distributed this year to encourage healthy eating.

2506/06 Questions from Members

There is a dip on Brigg Road that has been sign posted by residents using a cone. This was ran over by a grass cutting crew in June. Councillors asked the Clerk to investigate.

There was a discussion about a dog bin at Cadney Bridge and the council suggested that they would be willing to purchase a bin should it be required the Clerk will get back to the relevant officer.

2506/07 Correspondence

A resident has complained about the length of the grass at the entry to the village from the south. The Clerk talked to the Brigg Clerk and Cllr Sherwood offered to investigate responsibility for the particular piece of land and will report back to the Clerk.

2506/08 Finance

Accounts for Payment. See Appendix II

Cllr Hackney Proposed Cllr James Seconded All in Favour

Cllr Leahy raised a concern about the processing of a recent grant. The Clerk paid the grant as he had classified it as a major grant due to its size. Cllr Leahy suggested that there should be a review process before payment such as the sight of receipts.

The Clerk then suggested that there really should be three grant forms. One for Major projects, one for small grants and donations and one for statutory grants such as the Village Hall. The Clerk will draft three new forms for reviews at the next meeting.

2506/09 Highway Issues

None

2406/10 Review and Adopt Standing Orders

The Chair raised numerous issues that need to be adapted for the council's needs. These were agreed upon and adopted. The final document will be published on the council website.

Cllr James Proposed Cllr Hackney Seconded All in Favour

2406/11 Consider Email and Web Hosting Costs

This was deferred to July so the Clerk can gather more information

2506/12 Grant Applications

None

2506/13 Bus Shelter

General update from the Clerk

After a short discussion the Clerk was asked to gauge interest on building bus shelters in Cadney via the newsletter.

2506/14 Planning

Planning Application PA/2025/568 consultation Approval of reserved matters at The Laurels Farm, Vicarage Lane, Cadney, Brigg, DN20 9HS

Cllr Heath Proposed that so long as the concerns of the Local Lead Flood Authority were thoroughly addressed that the council should support the application.

Cllr James Seconded All in Favour

Meeting closed 8:28